
KEGWORTH POST 
Courtesy, Care and Commitment 

2022 TERM 2 – WEEK 10 

Monday 27 June 2:30pm – 3:10pm K – 6 SRC & Cross Country Ribbon Ceremony – 
Assembly Hall 

Tuesday 28 June  8:30am – 3:15pm 
12:55pm – 1:55pm 

AFL Paul Kelly Cup Gala Day – Timbrell Park 
PBL – End of Term - Winning House Party  

Wednesday 29 June  
8:30am – 3:15pm 
 

9:30am – 3:15pm 

WASTE FREE WEDNESDAY 
ES1 (Kindergarten) Gibbergong EEC excursion 
 

Year 4 – “Historic Buildings of Sydney Walk” 
excursion 

Thursday 30 June  NSWTF INDUSTRIAL ACTION – 24HR STRIKE – 
KEGWORTH P – 6 IS NON-OPERATIONAL TODAY  

- No Team Kids service operating (before or 
after school care)  

- No Junior Strings Rehearsal 
- No School Canteen  

SEMESTER 1 - K – 6 STUDENT REPORTS EMAILED 
TO PARENTS & CARERS 
 

P&C EOFY - BUILDING FUND DONATIONS CLOSE – 
see inside for details  

Friday 1 July  
 

 
 
 
9:30am – 1:30pm 

  
12:30 – 3:15pm 

P – 6 NAIDOC DAY – WEAR RED, BLACK OR 
YELLOW & SHOW YOUR SUPPORT – see flyer 
details inside 
 

SCHOOL CANTEEN CLOSED – No Lunch Orders or 
Over the Counter Sales 
“KNOWING OF COUNTRY” workshop 5 with  
Uncle Jimmy @ KPS 
Classes 1H, 1L and Preschool Koalas 
Stage 3 PSSA Winter Sport – Soccer & Netball 

Sunday 3 July –  
Sunday 10 July 

 NAIDOC WEEK – 2022  
Theme: “Get Up! Stand Up! Show Up!” 

Monday 18 July  TERM 3 BEGINS  
STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY – PUPIL FREE DAY 
Team Kids open for any pre-booked students 
No Senior String rehearsal today 

Tuesday 19 July  
 
7:50am- 9:00am 

P - 6 STUDENTS RETURN TO SCHOOL 
School Canteen Re-Opens For Term 3  
Junior Band rehearsal – Assembly Hall 

Acknowledgement of Country 

We play and learn on Gadigal and Wangal land 
We pay respect to elders past, present and future 

We touch the ground of the Cadigal land 
We reach for the sky that covers the Cadigal land 

We touch our hearts for the care of the Cadigal land 
Class K-Yellow 



Wednesday 20 July   
7:50am- 9:00am 
7:00pm – 9:00pm 

WASTE FREE WEDNESDAY 
Senior Band rehearsal – Assembly Hall 
P&C Meeting  

Thursday 21 July  7:50am – 9:00am Junior String rehearsal – Music Hall 

Friday 22 July  12:30 – 3:15pm Stage 3 PSSA Winter Sport – Soccer & Netball 

Thursday 28 July   2023 OC Placement Test for students who have 
applied & currently enrolled in Year 4 - KPS 

 

TERM DATES - 2022 
TERM 1    
Friday 28 January to  
Friday 8 April 
 

Staff Development Day - 
Friday 28 & Monday 31 
January – pupil free day 

TERM 2 
Tuesday 26 April to 
Friday 1 July 
 

Staff Development Day - 
Tuesday 26 April – pupil 
free day 

TERM 3 
Monday 18 July to  
Friday 23 September 
 

Staff Development Day - 
Monday 18 July – pupil  
free day 

TERM 4 
Monday 10 October to 
Monday 19 December 
 

Staff Development Day - Tuesday 
20 December – pupil free day 
 

 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE  
 
 

❖ SEMESTER 1 – K – 6 STUDENT REPORTS 
 

All K – 6 Student Reports will be emailed home to parents and carers on Thursday 30 June 2022.  

Your child’s report outlines the achievements and effort rating attained during Semester 1, in English and 

Mathematics. You will also notice an additional section where a student comment has been included giving 

your child the opportunity to reflect on their own learning success and areas for development.  
 

Should you do not receive your child’s report, please check your junk mail first. If you cannot locate the 

email from the school, then please contact the school front office to advise.  
 

❖ TERM 2 STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS 
 

Thank you to the many parents & carers who have finalised their child’s children’s statement of account for 

this term. 

Parents and carers received their child’s T2 Statement of Account via email, through the School Bytes 

system a number of weeks ago, with a due date of Friday 24 June 2022. 

The school understands that parents and carers are busy with work and / or after school activities and may 

have genuinely overlooked finalising their child’s account.  

There is still time between now and the end of this school term to finalise all payments via the Parent 

Online Payment (POP) system (preferred method) or via the school office via EFTPOS.  

To avoid any follow up by the school, please ensure that all payments due have been cleared from your 

child’s account.  

If you are unsure about or have queries relating to your child’s account, please do not hesitate to contact 
Melanie Wales (School Administrative Manager) by email: melanie.wales@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

❖ TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT & SCHOOL SAFETY 

Thank you to the many parents and caregivers who have been using our 'Kiss and Drop" Zone correctly in 

the morning and afternoon. Parents & caregivers are reminded to stay in your car and only wait in this area 

for approximately 2 minutes.  
 

If you're intending to use this Zone for afternoon pick up, please ensure that your child / children is aware 

of this so that teachers can send them directly out to you, as soon as you arrive. 

If in the event, that the Zone is full, do not double park on Kegworth St. as this causes a bank up of cars 

along the street, making it dangerous for everyone coming into or exiting the school gates. 
 

Parents and caregivers are also reminded once again, to not make u-turns into the school driveway or near 

the Kegworth St gates, at any time. 

mailto:melanie.wales@det.nsw.edu.au


Some of our parents & carers, who appear to be rushing to either drop off or collect students, think that it 

is okay to quickly make a u-turn, to save time. This is never a safe practice and ultimately those few 

minutes that you think you are saving, could cost somebody's life.  

If you need to make u-turn, please do so at the bottom of the street where it may be deemed a bit safer. 
 

Inner West Council parking officers have been patrolling intermittingly, both in the morning and afternoon 

for a number of weeks now around the school perimeter. Some of our parents & carers have received 

parking infringements as a result of not obeying street parking signage or disobeying road rules.  
 

❖ SOLAR MY SCHOOLS PROJECT 
 

It’s been a very long time coming, but we are very pleased to advise that work on the “Solar My School’s 

Project” is finally starting on the western facing double story roof, as of this Wednesday 29 June 2022 

(weather permitting). This joint project between the DET and the school was first discussed and formalised 

at the end of 2019.  Our P&C successful received a grant through the 2019 Community Building 

Partnership, further supporting our school’s environmental and sustainability focus, to the value of $17500. 

These funds contributed to half of the overall project costs.  
 

Sadly, as had been the case with many things over the past two years with COVID – 19, this project was 

stalled.  It is anticipated that the solar panel installation on the school roof will be completed by the end of 

the first week of the school holidays.  Thank you to our wonderful P&C for their continued support of our 

school projects.   
 

❖ CLASS PARENT REPRESENTATIVES  
 

Would you like to get involved in your child’s class and support your child’s class teacher, other class 

parents & carers and the school? Then perhaps this P&C initiative might be what you are looking for! 
 

The purpose of the Class Parent Representative role is quite simple – to engage parents & carers and build 

social networks within the school. At the class level, class parent reps facilitate engagement of all parents 

and carers in the school. This is an important role at every year level (Preschool - Year 6) and particularly 

useful for any new parents and carers to the school. 
 

This role provides a conduit between a child’s class teacher, the parents, carers and the P&C. As well, the 

purpose of the class parent representative is to help foster good communication and to assist in the 

development of building a positive school culture. The Class Parent Representative role can be supported 

by one or even two parents & carers from the one class.  
 

A number of our Kegworth parents and carers have already signed up for 2022:  

• Class K-Yellow:  Carolina Soto – (Luca) - carolina@sotochambers.com.au 

• Class 1L:   Hannah Bolitho – (Diego) - hannah.bolitho@gmail.com 

• Class 1H:   Ligita Mikutaite – (Chloe) - ligitamikutaite@gmail.com 

• Class 3C:   Alex Pearson – (Mia) - alexcwillis@gmail.com 

• Class 4W:   Carolina Soto – (Gabriel) - carolina@sotochambers.com.au and  

Ligita Mikutaite – (Theo) - ligitamikutaite@gmail.com 

If your child’s class is listed above – please feel free to reach out to the appropriate class rep. should you 

have any queries or ideas to better support your child’s class and the school.  
 

If you are interested in becoming a class parent representative for your child’s class or would like more 

information or even a copy of the “Kegworth - Class Parent Representative Information Booklet” - please 

contact Ligita Mikutaite at ligitamikutaite@gmail.com 
 

Ideally, we would love to start Term 3 with a class parent representative for each of our 2022 classes – 

please volunteer! 
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❖ SCHOOL SECURITY  
 

Heading into our next holiday period, it would be appreciated if our school community could be vigilant 

and responsive to any acts of vandalism, break in or theft incidences.  

If you should notice any personnel (other than school personnel or specified contractors) during the 

holiday period in the school grounds, please assist us by contacting the police or Department of Education 

School Security Unit on 1300 880 021. 
 

❖ HOLIDAY GREETINGS 
 

Best wishes to everyone for the upcoming holidays. It’s strange to believe that half of our 2022 school 

year has already come to an end. Thank you to all our students, staff, parents and carers who have 

contributed in making this term so rewarding. Keep yourself warm and healthy - especially during the 

current flu and winter season. times. See you all in Term 3! 
 

Enjoy your weeks – keep safe & well …                        ☺ Belinda Perih 
 

Happy Birthday! 

The following students have celebrated a birthday during June: 
 

Kegworth birthday candles and best wishes are sent to: 
 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS:         

Preschool: Max, Ted, Willow, Mikail      3C: Bonnie  

& Anthony        3V: Sadie, Alessandra, Zoya, Evie, 

KG: None              Ashtyn & Charlize    

KY: Zoe        4H: Darcey, Olivia, Toby & Liam  

1H: Theo & Thomas       4W: Tiana      

1L: None        5-6L: Harvey, Holly & Stella   

2V: Joe, Blake, Asher, Sienna,      5-6R: Jade, Eric, Kitara, Jasper 

Kooper, Oliver, Angus & Finn      & Gabriel     

2W: None        5-6T: None   
 

We hope you have all enjoyed a wonderful day! 

INDUSTRIAL ACTION – THURSDAY 30 JUNE 2022 
 

On 21 June, the NSW Teachers Federation has directed its members to participate in 
statewide industrial action in the form of a 24-hour strike on Thursday 30 June 2022.  
 

As a result of this strike, our school will be non-operational on this date and no 
student supervision will be available.  
 

This means you will need to make alternative care arrangements on this day for your 
student/s. To support learning from home, resources can be accessed on the 
department’s website.  
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home


 

 
 
 

If you would like to re-order any of the photographs or view and order any special group photographs that 

have been taken, these are now available. Special photographs can be viewed and ordered online at 

www.theschoolphotographer.com.au 

Please use the UNIQUE ONLINE ORDER CODE:   22S1324PC45K 
 

Special photographs have been taken for following groups:  

☺ Junior Band      ☺ Senior Band 

☺ Junior Strings      ☺ Senior Strings 

☺ Press Gang    ☺ Student Representative Council (S.R.C.)   
 

Photo Prices are:  $18:00 each, 2 for $34:00, 3 for $46:00, 4 for $58:00 or 5 for $70:00 

Any additional photographs are $10:00 each. This discount is only available per family order 

The photos will be available to view and purchase ONLINE ONLY 

 

 

 

2023 STUDENT ENROLMENTS 
Kegworth is now accepting enrolment applications for any school aged children who are in our 
Kegworth local catchment area for 2023.  

If you are aware of any neighbour who has school aged children, please encourage them to put in an 
enrolment application form for next year. At this point in time, we are able to accept all local students 
and will consider applications from non-local students (dependent upon specific circumstances). 

Priority is always given to local student enrolment applications first, followed by non-local siblings and 
then any new non-local applications.  

Non-local applications must be supported with an accompanying letter advising the school as to the 
specific circumstances for requesting to enrol at Kegworth. 

Enrolment application forms can now be completed online and are available in a number of languages 
via https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-
documents/enrolment-application  

 
  

REMINDER –  
YEAR 1 - JUNIOR DANCE ENSEMBLE STUDENTS –  

IRON COVE NETWORK PERFORMING ARTS FESTIVAL 
 
For Year 1 students who will be participating:  

Student Participation Permission slip is due back to the front office by THURSDAY 30 JUNE 2022. 

Tickets sales open to the Twilight Concert performance open on MONDAY 27 JUNE 2022 at 
7:00am on website - https://www.seymourcentre.com/visit/booking-information/ 
and 9:30am over the phone ph: 02 – 9061 5344 or in person.  

-  
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2022 HOUSE WINNERS - CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL 
It was a super close call to determine the overall sport house with the most points for our Kegworth Cross 

Country Carnival this year.  

Points were allocated to each house based on the following criteria:  

• Place getters in each age race scored = 3 x house points 

• Reserves in each aged race scored = 2 x house points 
 

Overall 2022 Kegworth - Cross Country House Winner:  RED HOUSE = 57 points  

       GREEN HOUSE = 44 points  

       BLUE HOUSE = 41 points 

       YELLOW HOUSE = 34 points  

Congratulations to all of our Kegworth students who participated on the day! 
 

2022 BALMAIN ZONE  
CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL 

The weather was wild and windy, but this was not enough to wither the determination of the wonderful 
Kegworth Zone Cross Country team, consisting of:  
 

Evie - 3V, Maiya - 2W, Emily – 3C, Zoe – 4H, Lily – 4H, Lucy – 4W, Flynn - 3C, Owen - 3C, Charlie - 2V,  
Joshua – 3C, Luca – 4H, Oliver – 2V, Agnes - 5L, Penny - 5L, Claudia – 5L, Lexie – 4H, Cleo – 4H, Poppy – 5R, 
Tom - 5T, Oliver - 4H, Matthew - 4W, Riley 4H, Jack – 5R, Oscar – 4H, Stella – 5L, Holly - 6T, Laurelle - 6T, 
Grace – 5L, Emily – 5L, Frankie – 6R, Isaiah - 5R, Akira - 5R, Anthony - 6T, Joe – 6L, Benson – 5T, Cassim – 5L, 
Joshua – 5R, Aya - 6L, Orla - 6T, Penny - 6R, Scarlett – 6L, Violet – 6R, Madi – 6R, James - 6L, Harvey - 6L, 
Max – 6T, Cooper – 6L, Ben – 6T and Harry – 6L  
 

 

At a brisk top temperature of 15 degrees, 

the team was happy to make our 

orientation lap, at the picturesque Jubilee 

Oval, Glebe, a quick one. As usual, the 

comradery of our group was second to 

none, cheering all runners, from all races 

and all schools. What a proud day it was for 

our Kegworth community.  

 
 

Determination was the theme of the day, with many 

students pushing past the ‘grit’ barrier and crossing 

the finish line, hurting and exhausted, however, this is 

what champions are made of, and they are all 

champions to have made it this far.  

 
Unusually, this year, we also had some year 2 students 

who qualified, Maiya (2W), Olvier & Charlie (2V) what 

an experience for these younger athletes. Extortionary 

efforts from these three.  
 

 



 
Special congratulations go to Flynn S (3C), who came 2nd 

in the 10-year-old, 2 km race. Proudly, his parents were 

there to witness his impressive success. This is one of the 

best results a student from Kegworth has achieved for 

many years. Flynn now goes on to Sydney East Area 

Championships, held on Friday 15 June at Miranda Park. 

Naturally, we all wish him the very best. Also, a special 

shout out to Tom H (5/6T), for coming an impressive 8th 

place in the same race.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Zone Cross Country carnival is always a long day, 

particularly for the athletes who wait all day for their one 

race. Their patience and excellent behaviour are always 

appreciated.   

It was also wonderful to see so many parents and carers 

there to support their children, in such challenging 

weather.  
 

 
A special mention to Vickie S (Riley - 4H) for her exceptional support in 

organising the students, while teachers were required at set duties for a 

portion of the day.  
 

Last, but certainly not least, thanks to Ms Wilson, for giving up her planned 

teaching day, to attend and support the Zone team; much appreciated.  
 

Well done to everyone involved! 
 

Ms Leah Radburn 
Cross Country Coordinator 
 



 

 
About this event: 

Join us this year in celebrating the history, culture and achievements of Aboriginal peoples.  

AbSec’s NAIDOC Family Fun Day is an event for not only Aboriginal communities but also 

Australians from all walks of life to come together, connect and learn about Aboriginal 

culture. 

Held on Tuesday 5 July and starting at 10:00am, we will be hosting a day for the whole 

family to come down to Steel Park, Marrickville during the school holidays and enjoy free 

food, entertainment and activities. 

 
Come along and invite your friends to celebrate with cultural performances and traditions, 

arts and crafts, face painting, jumping castles, sausage sizzle, an Elders tent and much more.  

We will also be celebrating this year’s NAIDOC theme: Get up! Stand up! Show up! A call 

to Get Up! Stand Up! Show Up!  for systemic change and keep rallying around our mob, our 

Elders, our communities. 

 
This event is FREE and some of the activities include: 

• Performances by Mitch Tambo, Jarrod Hickling and the Brolga Dance Academy 

• Petting zoo and animal demonstrations by Australian Wildlife Displays  

• Art, basket weaving and jewellery making stalls 

• Rides, climbing wall, jumping castles 

• Boomerang, clap stick painting 

• Free Bunnings sausage sizzle 

• And more! 

 
Register for free tickets at:  
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/naidoc-family-fun-day-2022-tickets-329404958097 
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The Parliament of NSW is once again calling on all budding young artists and story tellers to 
enter our NAIDOC Week School Holidays Competition! 
 

To celebrate this year’s NAIDOC Week theme, Get Up! Stand Up! Show Up! we are inviting Kindergarten to 
Year 6 students to design their own message stick and write a message to the Parliament of NSW.  
 

Four (4) lucky winners will each receive a Parliament of NSW gift pack. 
 

Happy School Holidays! 
 

Kind regards 
NSW Parliamentary Education & Engagement Team 
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NSW PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Premier’s Reading Challenge (PRC) aims to encourage a lifelong love of reading for pleasure. The 
chosen titles allow students to experience quality literature and is open to all students in NSW from 
Kindergarten to Year 9. This is not a competition but a challenge to each and every student to read, to read 
more and to read widely.  
 

In recent years most of our students completed the challenge and were awarded a certificate from the 
NSW Premier’s office acknowledging their efforts. Let’s work together to ensure all our students complete 
this year’s challenge! Students may borrower PRC books from the school library or your local library.  
 

The 2022 Premier’s Reading Challenge is now open and closes for all students on Friday 19 August 2022.  
PRC booklists are constantly being updated with 230 new titles added for students to read as part of the 
challenge. To see PRC booklists, go to: https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/booklist/home.html  
 

For more information about the Premier’s Reading Challenge go to: 
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html 
 

To join the 2022 PRC, students are required to log on at: 
https://prcsupport.freshdesk.com/support/solutions/articles/6000062941 
 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/booklist/home.html
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“Wait List” applications are now open for 2023 Kegworth Pre-School!  
 

Parents and caregivers who are seeking enrolment in the Pre-School for 2023 are requested to complete a 
“Wait List” application which is then required to be returned to the school office, as soon as possible.  
 

Please note:  

• That the “Wait List” application is only an expression of interest and does not imply that you will be 

successful in gaining a placement. Each year we have far more applications than positions available. 
 

• According to the ‘National Partnership Agreement on Early Childhood Education’, every child, 12 
months prior to full time schooling, will have access to a Pre-School program for 15 hours per week, 
40 weeks a year. This will ensure that the Pre-School program is equitable for ALL children. 

 

• Currently we offer 2 x programs – “Kangaroos” and “Koalas”  
 

PROGRAM 1 
“KANGAROOS” 

PROGRAM 2 
“KOALAS” 

WEEK A (ODD TERM WEEKS) WEEKS 1, 3, 5, 7, 9, 11 (IN CASE OF 11 WEEK 
TERM) 

Monday  - 9:00am - 3:00pm 
 

Tuesday - 9:00am - 3:00pm 

Wednesday - 9:00am - 3:00pm  
 

Thursday - 9:00am - 3:00pm  
 

Friday - 9:00am - 3:00pm 

WEEK B (EVEN TERM WEEKS) WEEKS 2, 4, 6, 8, 10 

Monday  - 9:00am - 3:00pm 
 

Tuesday - 9:00am - 3:00pm  
 

Wednesday - 9:00am - 3:00pm 

Thursday - 9:00am - 3:00pm  
 

Friday - 9:00am - 3:00pm 

 

With this option, 2 days remain constant with both programs, i.e: Monday AND Tuesday - “Kangaroos”,   
OR Thursday AND Friday – “Koalas”.  

There would then be the alternating Wednesday each fortnight between both programs. 
 

• All “Wait List” applications must be submitted in person or by mail to the main school office.  
 

Following lodgement of the waiting list application, during August to September 2022, you will be 

contacted with either:  

• an offer of placement   OR 

• a notification that you are currently unsuccessful and have been placed on a waiting list. 
 

Before your child starts Pre-School with us, we will need to sight and take a copy of: 

• original birth certificate and or passport AND 

• recent immunisation details 
 

Your child must turn 4 years of age by 31 July the year they start Pre-School. Pre-School placements are for 

one year only – being the year before they start Kindergarten.  If your child was born mid-year, please 

consider carefully the year you would like them to attend Pre-School. 

If you have any further enquiries regarding our Pre-School or you would like help completing the waiting 

list application, our administrative staff are available to assist you.  Please do not hesitate to contact the 

main school office on ph: 9569 7320. 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Parents & carers who would like to purchase new uniforms are requested to orders via the 

flexischools.com.au website. A copy of the order form is included in this Newsletter for your 

information.  Please send all enquiries to: kegworth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au   
 

During Term 3 – the Uniform Shop will be open for face-to-face purchases as well as online ordering. 

Term 3 dates:  * Friday 22 July     * Friday 5 August     *Friday 19 August     *Friday 2 September  

 * Friday 16 September 

Time:  2:45pm – 3:30pm 
 

Thank you 

Helen Johnson 

Uniform Shop Coordinator 
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EOFY  
With the end of the financial year rapidly approaching, we are hoping that you might 
consider a tax deductible donation for one of the projects in the attached file. 
 

We are hoping to raise enough funds to build a covered walkway between the Music 
Hall and A Block. 
 

Students and teachers need the ability to travel between the Music Hall and A Block in 
the rain without risk of slipping and injury. This walkway would provide that safety. 

 

Every little bit counts. All donations are very much appreciated and will help the school to deliver on some 
of the projects to keep the technology and school equipment up to date. 

 
See more details on the P&C website -    

                    https://kegworthpublicschool.com/eofy2022/ 
                                          OR 
              Scan the code or click on the link to donate directly to:  

                     https://www.gofundme.com/kegworth-walkway 

 
Any questions? Contact Chris Burgoyne (P&C VP) on chrisb@kegworthpublicschool.com 
 

Thanks - P&C Exec 

 

https://kegworthpublicschool.com/eofy2022/
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 DETAILS FOR OUR NEXT P&C MEETING ARE AS FOLLOWS:  
 

• Date:   WEDNESDAY 20 JULY 2022 

• Time:   7:00pm - 9:00pm 

• Venue:  KPS Learning Hub & online via Google Meets 
 

Please email: kimberly@kegworthpublicschool.com (Kimberly Luffman - Secretary) - if you would like to 
attend. 
 

Meeting agendas and other documents (to be added before the meeting) can be found on the Kegworth 
P&C website:  https://kegworthpublicschool.com/about-pc/meeting-minutes/ 
 

Additional information about Kegworth P&C can be found on https://kegworthpublicschool.com/ 
 

Hope to see you there! 
 

P&C 2022 EXECUTIVE:  
• President:         Dustin Blagg 

• Vice Presidents:        Linda Arnmark & Chris Burgoyne 

• Treasurer:         Jane Perrett 

• Assistant Treasurer:        Helen Johnson 

• Secretary:         Kimberley Luffman 

• Environmental & Sustainability Sub-Committee Coordinator:  Ligita Mikutaite 

• AUTUMN F.A.R.E. coordinator/s:      Vacant position  
(please contact the P&C at executive@kegworthpublicschool.com – if you are interested or would 
like more information on this role) 

• Fundraising Sub-Committee Coordinator:     Vacant position  
(please contact the P&C at executive@kegworthpublicschool.com – if you are interested or would 
like more information on this role) 

• Gardening Sub-Committee Coordinator:     Leon Berkelmans                          

• Music Sub-Committee President:     Anna Curtis 

• Sport & Wellbeing Sub-Committee Coordinator:   Melanie Moffatt 

• Uniform Sub-Committee Coordinator:    Helen Johnson 
 

Thanks - P&C Executiv 
 

 

HERE’s HOW CAN YOUR CHILD JOIN KEGWORTH’S MUSIC PROGRAM? 

Children in Years 2 to 6 are invited to join JUNIOR BAND.  

Band program instruments are clarinet, flute, oboe, saxophone, 

trombone, trumpet, baritone, French horn, bass guitar, 

drum/percussion and keyboard.  

Children in any year are invited to join JUNIOR STRINGS. 

String ensemble instruments are violin, viola, cello, and double bass. 

String students first complete one term (10 x weeks) of private lessons on their chosen instrument, after 

which they may join the String Ensemble. 

More information…  

For information about instruments, rehearsals, tutors and costs of the program view the Music Handbooks, 

available from the school office or on the P&C website: 

www.kegworthpublicschool.com/subcommittees/music-committee/kegworth-music-program 

 

mailto:kimberly@kegworthpublicschool.com
https://kegworthpublicschool.com/about-pc/meeting-minutes/
https://kegworthpublicschool.com/
mailto:executive@kegworthpublicschool.com
mailto:executive@kegworthpublicschool.com
http://www.kegworthpublicschool.com/subcommittees/music-committee/kegworth-music-program


 

LIKE TO SIGN UP FOR THIS YEAR’S MUSIC PROGRAM…  

A Skoolbag e-form, Music Program - Expression of Interest for 2022, is still available for interested parents 

and carers to submit.  

- Simply log on to your Skoolbag app and look for the e-form section.  

- Forms can also be accessed via the handbooks at the above link.  

- Complete the form and submit to the school for processing as soon as possible so your child can get 

involved in a year of musical fun in 2022. 
 

2022 MUSIC TIMETABLE 
 

• Arrival time for all Band & String Ensemble morning rehearsals is 7:50am, in preparation for 

8:00am start.   

 

MUSIC COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

Music Committee Meetings will be held online for the following dates (unless advised otherwise).  All 
meetings begin at 6:30pm to 8:00pm via Zoom – all parents & carers are welcome! 
https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/66777963656?pwd=NjQyUng2SkNhb0xQdDJBT2dBZDFUdz09 
 

Meeting ID: 667 7796 3656 / Passcode: 502338 
 

   

Term 3:    Monday 1 August    Monday 5 September   

Term 4:    Monday 17 October   Monday 7 November   Monday 5 December 
 

2022 MUSIC COMMITTEE:  
• President:         Anna Curtis 

• Treasurer:         Lorraine Cherry-Nguyen 

• Secretary:         Anne Beede 

• Junior Band Ensemble – Parent Coordinator:    Vacant position 

• Junior Strings Ensemble – Parent Coordinator:    Laura Simpson 

• Senior Band Ensemble – Parent Coordinator:    Karen Wong 

• Senior Strings Ensemble – Parent Coordinator:    Chuin Ooi 

• Junior and Senior Strings Conductor:     Caroline Kelly 

• Junior and Senior band Conductor:      Kate Whitton 

• Music Specialist teacher:       Pauline Findlay 

 

BAND TRIAL TUITION – Year 3 Friday lunch 12:05– 12:35pm Music Hall 

JUNIOR BAND  Tuesday mornings  8:00 – 9:00am  Assembly Hall 

SENIOR BAND Wednesday mornings  8:00 – 9:00am  Assembly Hall 

STRING TRIAL TUITION – Year 1 Wednesday lunch x 2 gps 11:50 – 12:50pm Music Hall 

JUNIOR STRINGS  Thursday mornings 8:00 – 9:00am  Music Hall 

SENIOR STRINGS Monday mornings  8:00 – 9:00am  Music Hall 

RECORDER GROUP – Years 3 - 6 Thursday lunchtime 12:05 – 12:45pm Music Hall 

UKULELE GROUP Friday lunchtime 12:05 – 12:45pm Music Hall 

PRIMARY CHOIR – Years 3 - 6 Friday afternoons 2:15pm – 3:15pm Music Hall 

https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/66777963656?pwd=NjQyUng2SkNhb0xQdDJBT2dBZDFUdz09


 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TeamKids have another amazing WINTER Holiday program planned!  
 

•  Learn new skills and make new friends 

• Qualified and REMARKABLE Educators 

• Digital detox with our no screens policy 

• Delicious and nutritious morning and afternoon snack 

• CCS approved care 
 

Head to teamkids.com.au to secure your spot! 

 
 

 

 

CONTACT US ON ….  
 

   60 Tebbutt Street, Leichhardt NSW, Australia         +61 02 9569 7320 or 02 9564 3500 

     kegworth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                          kegworth-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

   @kegworth_ps                                                                   @kegworthps 

 

https://enewsletter.skoolbag.com.au/32c1583e
tel:+610295697320or0295643500
mailto:kegworth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://kegworth-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://twitter.com/kegworth_ps
https://www.instagram.com/kegworthps


 

 

 



 

 

 



 


